

T21/29099

Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary Health Services Union NSW Locked Bag 3 Australia Square NSW 1215

secretary@hsu.asn.au

Dear Mr Hayes

I write to provide you with a copy of a restructuring proposal that affects staff in positions covered by the Health Services Union (HSU).

The proposals were released to the relevant position holders and local officials on 17 May 2021.

I confirm that in accordance with clause 35 of the Health Employees Conditions of Employment (State) Award, genuine consultation will occur with respect to the proposed changes.

SESLHD are available to meet with local officials to discuss the proposal. Should this be required please have the relevant official advise Maria Buric, Acting Principal HR Advisor maria.buric@health.nsw.gov.au of their availability to meet, the names of the union attendees and the specific concern/s for discussion by 31 May 2021.

Should you require any further information in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Ms Buric on 9113 2136 or at Maria.Buric@health.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Paul Darcy

General Manager, St George Hospital and Health Service

Date: 17.05.2021

Cc glen.pead@hsu.asn.au

Enclosed: Restructure Consultation Paper & Proposed Position Description/s